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Dear Occupier
Proposal to close Poole Quay and the Lower High Street to motorised traffic from 27 June 2020

I am writing to make you aware of the proposed closure of Poole Quay and the Lower High Street to motorised traffic.
With the COVID-19 pandemic continuing to affect everyday lives, BCP Council is introducing social distancing measures to help people move around safely. 
As part of these measures the Council is making an Experimental Traffic Regulation Order to close the following sections of road to vehicles:-

· Poole Quay, between Thames Street and the mini roundabout at the end of Old Orchard, 
· High Street, from the junction with Castle Street down to the Quay,
· Castle Street, the first 10 metres north of the Quay

These changes will be starting on 27th June 2020.  The closure applies to motorised traffic only, so people will still be able to walk and cycle in these areas.

Removing vehicular traffic in these areas will allow people to follow social distancing guidance safely and will support local businesses in implementing any necessary measures they may need to make. 

Access for deliveries will be available between the hours of 10pm and 10am, during which time delivery vehicles will be able to enter the closed streets from the roundabout on the Quay.  This arrangement  has proven to be successful in other areas across the country.  The Council will work with businesses during the trial period to try to address any issues regarding deliveries and access.    

The scheme will include the creation of a new loading bay on the Quay opposite the Customs House, and motorcycle parking will be moved to the roundabout on the Quay.  

Cont’d….


….Cont’d

The proposed changes will be introduced using an Experimental Traffic Order, allowing the council to assess the impacts of the measures and make any necessary changes during the trial period. You can provide feedback at any point during the trial which will run for up to 18 months. At the end of the trial period, the Council will make a decision as to whether or not the changes should be made permanent.  

Further information can be found on the following website:- www.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/poolequayconsultation 
During the trial an online survey will be available on this website, and residents, visitors and businesses will be able to use this as an opportunity to have their say on the closure.  

If you have any questions or queries regarding this work please contact transportationhelpdesk@bcpcouncil.gov.uk   
Proposal to close Poole Quay and the Lower High Street to motorised traffic from 20 June 2020

I am sure you will have heard about the measures being taken throughout the country to change the layout of streets to help the public to socially distance during the Covid-19 pandemic. In fact, the Government has instructed Local Authorities to make any changes necessary to enable adequate social distancing on local streets, in order to keep people safe and to enable businesses to re-open.

As part of this exercise the Council is making an Experimental Traffic Regulation Order to close the following sections of road to vehicles:-
· Poole Quay, between Thames Street and the mini roundabout at the end of Old Orchard, 
· High Street, from the junction with Castle Street down to the Quay,
· Castle Street, the first 10 metres north of the Quay
 
These changes will be starting on 20th June 2020.  The closure applies to motorised traffic only, so people will still be able to walk and cycle in these areas.

The Lower High Street has extremely narrow pavements which do not permit people to walk 2m apart, and the parking along one side, along with vehicles travelling through restricts people’s ability to safely walk in the road.  Removing vehicular traffic will mean people can safely access the shops and travel through without worrying about cars.  There may also be the option for shops and eating establishments to spill out onto the street, if space permits.

The Quay is often closed to traffic for special events, and this helps generate a great atmosphere.  During the nice weather, many people have chosen the Quay as a lovely place to go for a walk or bike ride, and it can get quite crowded at times.  By closing the Quay to traffic, we will be freeing up space for people to move by foot or by bicycle, whether they are passing through or visiting one of the many great pubs, restaurants or shops – when these businesses are allowed to fully re-open.  We also hope that this will enable some of the pubs and restaurants on the Quay to expand their outdoor seating areas, which will help bring a boost to these businesses.
Cont’d…..



….Cont’d

Access for deliveries will be available between the hours of 10pm and 10am, during which time delivery vehicles will be able to enter the closed streets from the roundabout on the Quay.  This kind of arrangement is very common in many town and city centres around the country, and it means that the streets are safer and more peaceful for the general public.  Some businesses have rear accesses that won’t be affected.  Delivery vehicles that can only deliver during the day may have to park outside the restricted area and bring goods a short distance on foot or by other means.  Many towns and cities are encouraging “last mile” deliveries by cargo bike, for example.  The Council will work with businesses during the trial period to try to address any issues regarding deliveries and access.  

The scheme will include the creation of a new loading bay on the Quay opposite the Customs House, and motorcycle parking will be moved to the roundabout on the Quay.  

The closure is being introduced using an Experimental Traffic Order, which is a way of making changes to the roads on a trial basis, to see whether the changes work.  People can feed back to the Council with their thoughts as to whether it is a positive or negative change at any point during the trial, which can last for up to a year.  The Council may make adjustments to the layout during the trial period if necessary, to address any issues that arise.  At the end of the trial period, the Council will consider all the feedback and a decision will be made as to whether or not the changes should be made permanent.  If the decision is that the new arrangements are not beneficial overall, then the roads will be put back to the way they were before.

Once the changes have been implemented, an online questionnaire will be available, along with further information at:-

www.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/poolequayconsultation 

I realise that the change may cause some inconvenience to occupiers of premises in the area, but I hope you understand the reasons why it is being introduced

Yours Sincerely
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Steve Dean
Julian McLaughlin
 Director of Growth and Infrastructure
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